To:      Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager

From: Robert C. Malley, Director of Public Works

Date:  December 1, 2010

Re:     Proposed Amendments to the Recycling Center Fee Schedule

     Each year the fee schedule at the Recycling Center is assessed to determine if any changes need to be proposed to the Town Council. We review the current disposal costs for the applicable items and also determine if our time spent handling particular items is being properly accounted for. Based on that review, I am proposing the following amendments, effective January 1, 2011.

     The Town has never charged for the disposal of microwave ovens. We accept them at the center and they are placed in the mixed metal container. However, prior to being put in the container, an internal capacitor must be removed by our attendants, which takes approximately 15 minutes. To be consistent with the fee we charge for other appliances and to account for handling, it is proposed to charge $10.00 per unit. 

     We have been inundated with televisions for the past two years. The affordability and desire for flat screen televisions has created a dramatic increase in the amount dropped off at the center. Though we have a licensed consolidator pick them up at no charge to the Town, we still have to handle, store, and load them into their trucks twice a month. Some of the larger console televisions are very cumbersome to handle and must be moved with a front-end loader. We also have to cut away the electrical cords, which are recycled separately. It is proposed to charge $15.00 for a console television and $5.00 for a non-console type.

     Goodwill Industries currently picks up our computers, monitors, and office equipment at no charge. Like televisions, we have to handle them and place them into storage containers. A $3.00 fee is proposed for all items.

     Carpeting is currently placed into the bulky waste roll-off container. It is less expensive than being placed into the solid waste compactor, but is still heavy, especially when wet. Currently, there is a charge for selected furniture items, but not for carpeting. We continue to get rolls of carpeting in on a regular basis, but without collecting any revenue to offset hauling and disposal fees. It is proposed to charge $15.00 per roll. It is not our intention to charge for small area rugs or small pieces of carpeting.

